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Inside this Issue:  

LIKE TO JOIN US? 

HURON FRINGE FIELD NATURAL-

ISTS MEETS THE 4TH TUESDAY OF  

FEB., MAR., APR., MAY & JUNE, 

AND SEPT., OCT., & NOV., 7:30 

PM AT PINE RIVER UNITED 

CHURCH, HWY 21** . MEMBER-

SHIP IS NOMINALñSINGLE OR 

FAMILY. (EXECUTIVE CONTACT 

NUMBERS & MORE INFO INSIDE.)  

**except April, Annual Dinner 

in Lucknow (see winter/Spring 

issue.) 

FRINGE NOTES  

THE HURON FRINGE  
FIELD NATURALISTSń  

SUMMER - FALL 

2013 

WALKS, 

MEETINGS 
& 

POTLUCKS  
 

  FREE FROM  

OUR SPONSORS!  

 

WEõRE ON THE WEB! Visit us at:  www.hffn.huronstewardship.on.ca   - enjoy Fringe Notes in c olour! 

 

TITLE PHOTO:  Maidenhair Fern, Lionõs Head Bluff, 2013 Bruce Explorer ~  Pepper  

SUMMER - FALL EVENTS ñ PLEASE MARK YOUR CALENDAR! Full details inside.  
 

SEPTEMBER: 

     Saturday, Sept. 21st: FALL WALK, McNaughton-Morrison Tract near Exeter. 

OCTOBER; 

     Saturday, Oct. 5: SCENIC FALL TOUR in the Auburn area  

     Sunday, Oct. 6:  (Membersô interest only ï self guided) BANNOCKBURN FALL HIKE 
     Saturday, Oct.19:  Lake Huron SHOREBIRDS AND POTLUCK LUNCH, Point Clark  
 

NOVEMBER: 
       Working on an outing - see inside!              MEETINGS: SEE BACK PAGE     

1985ñ2013  

From
 the

 Pre
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nté

 

 There was milking to do (I actually did this very labour -intensive job ONCE) as 
well as work in the dusty granary; I gathered eggs, picked peas in the garden and 
helped out in the kitchen during threshing time. Back then they didn't have the 
huge machinery that is used these days for harvesting, as neighbours pitched in to 
help each other get their crops off of the fields. It was hard work, but a good living 
was made. Oh times have changed, that is for sure,  as we all know in any matters 
of life. Thus we are reminded of the changing seasons, looking forward to perhaps 
to some changes more than othersé.cool crisp nights, the trees changing colour  
creating our fall patchwork quilt of oranges, reds yellows and browns. Changing 
seasons, changing times brings me to a matter close to heart. Dennis and Marion 
Donnelly's change of location and moving on with their lives, so to speak. The  
Donnellys moved to Point Clark some 18 yrs ago and quickly embraced their new 
community. They both became active members in our H.F.F.N. with Dennis taking 
on a job as member of the Executive committee for a number of years. We wish 
them much happiness and continued good health in their new community of  
Tillsonburg. They will continue to keep in touch with our club as we will be sending 
them our great Newsletter. That way they can see what we are doing and that we 
are all behaving ourselves.  I trust that one and all had a pleasant Summer and are 
looking forward to returning to our regular Fall lifeé.clubs starting up, and re-
turning to our usual planned physical activities be it swimming, playing cards, 
badminton, etc. Until next time, drive safe and remember...only drive as fast as 
your Guardian Angel can fly.                                                          ~~  Marion    

Lionõs Head 

                          It's difficult to believe that Fall is in the air  
                ALREADYéThe wheat has been harvested and most 
of the straw baledé.oh, I am a city gal born and raised, but 
spent many summers and weekends throughout the year out 
on my Grandparentõs farm. A good old fashioned ômixedõ farm.  

http://www.huronstewardship.on.ca/
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H.F.F.N. EXECUTIVE MEMBERS 

AND CONTACT NUMBERS: 

President:          

              Marion Fink 395 -395-3701.  

 

Past President:   

              Catherine Hogg 529 -7748.  

 

Vice -President:              
 

          Gina D. Davis  519 -440-0403 

Secretary:        

           Jackie Clements  396 -3655.  

 

Treasurer :       

           Rhodora Doughty 396 -4368.  

 

Memberships:  

           Kirk McNaughton 395 -5711.  
 

Speakers & Outings:    

                         Tom Lobb 482 -3342.  

                         Joy Munn 395 -3570.  

                         Jean Kennedy  
 

Newsletter Editor:     

                     Jeni Pepper 395 -5616.  
 

Member -at -Large:  

           Linda Somerville 395 - 3603 . 
 

Social Convenors:  

                          Barb McNaughton,  

                               Linda Campbell  
 

Ontario Nature (FON) Rep:  

                         Tom Lobb 482 -3342.  
 

Website Administrator/  

                              Email reminders:  

                  Steve Pepper 395 -5616.  

Advertising:          

                 Elaine Holmes 396 -7107.  
                          

                       § § 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

IF YOUR ADDRESS, PHONE NUMBER OR 

EMAIL ADDRESS CHANGES,  

PLEASE NOTIFY THE EXECUTIVE. 

OUR CONTACT DETAILS ARE BELOW. 

Spring Welcome Walk, Naftelõs Creek, May 11th. 

    Despite heavy rain 

the previous day and 

the same evening, 

e leven  members 

donned warmer cloth-

ing for this rather cool 

afternoon and had an 

interesting wander 

through the woods. 

This tract includes 

mixed conifer planta-

tions, wetland and 

hardwood. Board-

walks lift the walker 

over the wetland. 

Quite a few plants were found by the wayside, ably identified by several 

members including Tom Lobb, Joan Dougherty and Catherine Hogg. Poison 

ivy was present also. A list of some of the plants seen includes Wild Sarsapa-

rilla, Trilliums (Red Trillium or Stinking Benjamin, also called Wake -Robin), 

White Trilliums, and a whitish version of the Red Trillium (see photo);  Jeni and 

Joan spent some time get-

ting a few good views. Blue 

Cohosh, Solomonõs Seal 

and False Solomonõs Seal, 

Marsh Marigolds, Wild Gin-

ger, Jack in the Pulpit, sev-

eral species of Violet, Sensi-

tive Fern, Coltsfoot, Two -

Leaved Toothwort, and 

Mitrewort. Some of us 

missed noticing a splendid 

display of fungus on a 

dead tree trunk, which was 

beautifully captured by Bob 

Taylor and wife Ann Marie. 

The droplets on the underside 

make for an especially good 

photo. After our walk some of 

the members joined the Pep-

pers for refreshments at Tim 

Hortonõs before making their 

way home. Always a good 

end to a hike!                    ~  Ed. 

(Additional photo on next page)  

                ~~~~~~~                          

Bird Studies Canadaõs BAILLIE BIRDATHON, May 16th, Kincardine Lagoons  

     A great total of 69 species of birds was recorded over the dayõs birding.  

A PDF copy of the list is to be emailed to the HFFN Membership and there 

will be some hard copies available at the September meeting. Your support 

of this event is greatly appreciated, and itõs a fun day out, as well as making 

money for your Club.        ~~ Ed.  

PAST OUTINGS    

           

    FRINGE NOTES 
  PRINTED BY:  

    C. & I GRAPHICS,   

     936 Macdonald Avenue,  

                Kincardine.  

                  N2Z 1A1                     

            (519) 396-2769  
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PAST OUTINGS Cont.  

Naftelõs Creek: 

Tom, Heather, Joan, Steve, Bob and Catherine put their heads 

together over a less common woodland plant.  
 

 Wild Ginger, photo 
courtesy of Bob Taylor. 

ADVERTISING: 
$30 annually; please contact the Editor at  

395-5616 or email: trek66@tnt21.com  

NOTE: The June 22nd outing at the Bill Andrews 

farm had to be cancelled. We hope to welcome 

Bill back for some more of his informative talks in 

the future!  

MEMBERSHIP DUES DETAILS 

It is now time for payment of dues for our 

2013/2014 (September 2013 to September 

2014) season. These can be paid by mail (to: 

Huron Fringe Field Naturalists, P.O. Box 143, 

Kincardine, Ontario   N2Z 2Y6), or at the meet-

ings).  

The new fee structure for 2013/2014 is a 

straight $20 per person, with all under 18 

years of age being free.  Thanks -  Kirk  

YOUR HFFN EXECUTIVE!  
5ÐÚèØ ÐÌßÌ ÌØÒÚëÑØÏ È ÉäáÑØÌáá ÕäØÊÐ  *ÈÊÔÑÌ #ÕÌÖÌØâá  .ÈßÑÚØ &ÑØÔ  

Linda Somerville, Joy Munn, Jack Campbell, Tom Lobb and Jeni  
Pepper. Regrets: Rhodora Doughty, Kirk McNaughton, Jean Kennedy.  

PHOTO: Steve Pepper. 

     R
eady for FALL?

 

PHOTO OPPORTUNITY - FEMALE KILLDEER ON NEST, WEST SHORE 

ROCK AND STONE COMPANY NEAR KINCARDINE, (Pepper photo) 
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PAST OUTINGS conté.. 

2013 Bruce Peninsula Explorer, May 21 - 25th                                           

     Off to a great start for nine adventurous souls as we headed east from the meeting point at Sobeyõs and 

headed through Walkerton and Hanover, where we picked up lunch, and then on to the former Saugeen 

Valleyõs Headquarters Conservation Area ð now known as Sulphur Springs C.A. To 

dodge any rain that might be on the way, the group took to the trails first, with the 

Sulphur Spring being the shorter walk and close by.  

   There are deer, a pheasant barn and waterfowl enclosure, and a lovely picnic 

shelter where we ate our lunch, by the big pond with its geese and ducks. The Sul-

phur Spring ð clear and mysterious, shining in greens, blacks and aquas as it be-

comes a stream through the woods - we followed along on a path. The spring it-

self wells up from a pool about 

ten feet deep and several feet 

across. It never freezes, and can 

fill 27 bathtubs a minute! There is 

not much of a sulphur smell.  

      Then off to the Brant Tract, a 

multi -use trail which has some 

good walks and notable 

flora ,including expanses of ferns, 

but unfortunately the mosquitoes got there before us, and 

although it was an interesting walk, everyone was glad to 

get back and hop into their cars. We arrived in Tobermory 

just in time for a hearty supper.  

Wednesday morning, after a very convivial breakfast, we planned to visit the Bruce Alvar, followed by Singing 

Sands if the weather held ð we all bought sandwich makings to eat 

out. It was raining about enough to make you go inside if you were 

gardening, and it looked like it had settled in, but we donned our rain 

gear, put a raincoat on the dog, and gamely set off. We had not seen 

the Alvar before when the weather had been so wet in Spring, so we 

were interested to find what was there.  

However, after a very wet troop around, (see photo!) we conceded to 

the weather and also had to shelve Singing Sands. We piled dripping 

into the vehicles and hared off back up the highway, turning off at the 

Visitor Centre, where we anticipated a dry wander around. Parked 

outside and went up to the doorséé                            (continuedé) 

 

 
ôWhen you need serviceé. 
Weõre up to the challenge!õ 
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ôClosed Tuesday and Wednesdayõ! So we ended up a 

little damp, eating lunch back in our digs. We all looked 

forward to our potluck/BBQ supper that evening!  

      Those of us who had not brought something from 

home splashed over to Peacockõs Groceries in the har-

bour, and picked up something for the potluck at six. 

Steve and Gord Brocklebank had moved things off the 

middle of the floor in the motelõs work shed and set out 

chairs ð second time in three years! So we had our barbe-

cue in there, chattering happily while Steve and Art 

Doughty stayed bravely out in the cold, cooking under 

the shelter of the adjacent wooden stairwell and landing above. There was plenty to eat ð the small table 

was holding all it could, and so two people cast about the shed till they found a large bin and some thick 

cardboard for a table top, and we put the burgers and other dishes on there. We sat from six till after eight, 

and told stories and laughed, and one of the staff, left in charge while everyone else was out, came for a 

burger as well.  

     When weõd all had our fill and a good laugh and chat, Art Doughty presented the two of us with a ôThank 

you!õ in the form of a mysterious long, thin parcel wrapped in white paper, that had written on it, òFragile! Do 

Not Bend! Do Not Crush! This Way Up!ó etc. Inside was a larger version of Artõs wonderful carved gnome 

faces, with a hat, beard, and lively blue eyes, done in basswood. We thanked him profusely ð what a lovely 

surprise! We have named him ôArtyõ! Thanks go to Rhodora too for being patient while it was created!  

    The next day was almost as rainy, but we had a jolly breakfast notwithstanding, after which most braved 

the drops to go off shopping in the village, or went for walks when it cleared for a bit. The sun was trying to 

come out, so a group then went to Singing Sands and had some good sightings of birds ð including hearing 

and then seeing a Sandhill Crane, which many of us had not seen before.  (See Jack Campbellõs picture of 

Sandhill Cranes elsewhere in this issueé) When everyone got back from the hike, we put our heads together 

and decided to go somewhere different for sup-

per, so we went to the new Crowõs Nest and 

gorged ourselves on huge, thick, gooey pizzas!  

Of course, going -home day dawned lovely and 

sunny. 

We set off south hopefully ð we had a walk 

planned through the rocky woods at Lionõs 

Head Bluff and a mushroom farm to visit!  

The day turned out perfectly for the Lionõs Head 

walk: cool but sunny. Four members had left, 

because they had to be home, but the rest of us 

had a great time. We had a good hike through 

the woods, rocks to clamber over, and some 

potholes and rock formations to look at, and a 

great panoramic view to admire at the top end.  

PAST OUTINGS, conté. 

Our hike began with a pleasant walk on the slightly inclined 

path to the bluffõs trails, with some pauses along the way to 

admire the varied ferns and other flora including Trilliums, Field 

Pussy-toes, and one or two unknowns.      Continuedé. 


